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SOUTHEASTERN COLORADO WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT 

2016 AGRICULTURAL RETURN FLOW SALES PROCESS 
 
Applicants will submit to the Southeastern Colorado Water Conservancy District, acting by 
and through its Water Activity Enterprise (“District”) their total annual request for 
Fryingpan-Arkansas Project Water return flows (Return Flows) to be used for replacement.  
The request must also contain monthly estimates of amounts of Return Flows required. 
 
The District will estimate the total Return Flows available from the 2016 Project water 
allocation, and determine the maximum amount of Return Flows available for sale to each 
plan.  Allocations will be made based on the District’s “Allocation Principles” and the 
“Policy Concerning the Sale of Return Flows from Project Water.”  
 
Agricultural Return Flows allocated by the District are allocated on a time forward basis.  
This means that the District’s allocation of Return Flows is based upon projected Project 
water deliveries to agricultural entities.  The lagged Return Flows from the application of 
agricultural Project water in a given year will be similar to the lagged depletions created by 
agricultural well pumping in that same year.  Therefore, the post-plan depletions from well 
pumping will be replaced by the lagged return flows from ditch irrigation with Project water 
in the same year as the pumping depletions. 
 
Purchasers are required to pay for the first half (½) of their total purchase upon notification 
by the District of the amount of Return Flows approved.  The rate for Return Flows is $7.25 
per acre-foot, which includes $6.00 per acre-foot for Project water Return Flows, a $0.50 per 
acre-foot for the Safety of Dams (SOD) surcharge and $0.75 per acre-foot Environmental 
Stewardship Surcharge (ESS).  On or before July 15, 2016 purchasers must pay for the 
second half (½) of their total purchase, or any portion of the remaining amount required by 
their plan.  Monthly maximum amounts of Return Flows available for plans that choose to 
pay for only a portion of their remaining Return Flows shall be reduced proportionally.  
Return Flows not paid for on or before July 15, 2016 will become available for sale to other 
users. 
 
Purchasers may deviate from their estimated monthly Return Flow requirements.  However, 
plans may not exceed the monthly maximum amount of Return Flows available for their plan 
as determined by the District, unless otherwise approved by the District.  Return Flow 
purchases may not exceed the monthly maximums as set by the District unless additional 
Return Flows are available as determined by the District.  Any additional Return Flows 
needed above the initial allocation must be purchased and paid for in full before being 
credited to the purchaser.  Purchasers assume all risk associated when deviations from 
estimated monthly requirements for Return Flows by a plan result in such plan not being able 
to use all of their Return Flows purchased. The District does not guarantee to make up Return 
Flow shortfalls. 

 
 

APPLICATIONS MUST BE RECEIVED BY 4:30 P.M.  FRIDAY, APRIL 15, 2016.  








